
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

 
Regular Meeting 
August 7, 2013 

7:00 P.M. 
 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order 
at 7:00 P.M. on August 7, 2013 by Chairman Peter D. Kraus, followed with the 
Pledge of Allegiance.   

 
Present: Supervisors Ralph Heidler, Peter Kraus and David Carner; 
Secretary Pamela Rhoades; Zoning Administrator James Cardman; 
Engineer George Willis 
 
Visitors:  Jim Carstater, Matthew Rachocki, Andrew Pastor, Jodie Pastor, 
Lilly May Pastor, Mark Gennuso, and Tony Mitcho. 

 
CITIZENS CONCERNS/INQUIRIES: 
Mr. Matthew Rachocki, Elk Valley Rd, and other neighbors have an issue with 
loud trucks, dogs running lose, litter, parties and underage drinking at Struchen 
Flats.   Mr. Rachocki would like the Township to barricade the road so the trucks 
can’t drive down there and to post “no parking” signs so the fishermen do not 
block the resident driveways, in hopes that this will alleviate the problems.    The 
Supervisors will see what can be done to help the residents. 
 
Mr. Jim Carstater, EMA Coordinator, gave an EMA report. 
  
MINUTES:  Minutes of the July 22, 2013 regular meeting were approved on 
motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded by Mr. Carner.  Unanimous. 
 
PAYMENT OF BILLS:  Unanimous approval was given for the payment of 
bills, per the list attached to the agenda, on motion by Mr. Carner, seconded by 
Mr. Heidler.    
 
General Fund:   $     8,189.93  Payroll  7/25/13  Checks #45276-45292   
                                     5,804.72  Payables  7/25/13  Checks #11335-11338 
                                     8,193.47  Payroll 8/1/13  Checks #45293-45309 
                                     5,696.17  Payables  8/1/13  Checks #11339-11341 

           8,283.42  Payroll 8/7/13  Checks #45310-45326     
         34,528.04  TBP  8/7/13  Checks #11342-11380 

 
 
Street Lights:   $ 3,771.85 
 
 



ENGINEER: 
Mr. Willis reported that they are working on the specifications for the pole barn 
addition. 
 
Mr. Willis reported that they have submitted the grant application for the Old 
Ridge Rd bridge repairs and are looking to submit an application for the Good 
Ban Rd bridge also. 
 
Mr. Kraus reported that the Presbyterian Lodge has put shields on the parking lot 
lights so they don’t shine on the neighboring houses.  Also, the Lodge has started 
working on the next phase. 
 
PLANNING & ZONING: 
The Supervisors unanimously approved the Gresh Subdivision on motion by Mr. 
Carner, seconded by Mr. Kraus.  Mr. Heidler abstained due to the fact that he did 
the surveying for this project. 
 
SECRETARY: 
The Supervisors unanimously approved Resolution No. 8-2013 – 2013 Road 
Dedications on motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded by Mr. Carner. 
 

FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
Resolution No. 8-2013 

 
            WHEREAS, requests have been received by the Supervisors of Fairview Township for the inclusion of the following 
streets into the road system of Fairview Township by the subdivision developers and the Supervisors of Fairview 
Township. 
 

The following street is recorded in Map No. 2008-159 
 

STREET                      FROM                         TO                           MILES 
Oakwilde Dr               State Rt 98                Magnolia Bend                .156 

 
STREET                      FROM                         TO                           MILES 
Magnolia Bend            Birch Dr                    Oakwilde Dr                     .089 

 
STREET                      FROM                         TO                           MILES 
Birch Drive          A Point on Birch Drive    Temp Turn-Around       .038 

 
NOW THERERORE, BE IT AND IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that the Board of Supervisors of Fairview Township, Erie 
County, accept Oakwilde Dr, Magnolia Bend and part of Birch Dr into the official road system of Fairview Township, duly 
resolved on the 7th day of August, 2013. 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None 
 
NEW BUSINESS: None 
 
SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 
Mr. Kraus reported that he and some of the Fairview Fire Department members 
traveled to Columbus to see the new fire truck that is being built for the 
department and it looks great. 
 
Mr. Kraus reported that the new generator has been installed at the Fairview 
High School. 



Mr. Carner reported that all the storm water projects are compete for this year.  
We are now waiting for Russell Standard to begin paving roads.  
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 P.M.   Motion by Mr. Heidler, seconded by 
Mr. Carner. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Pamela S. Rhoades 
Secretary 


